
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE RETURNING HĀJI 

 

Madrasah Baytul Ilm ▪ Spinney Hill Rd ▪ Leicester ▪ LE5 3GH ▪ 0116 251 1018 ▪ www.baytulilm.org 

Say the following Duā when meeting the Hāji after his/her return: 
 

لقَفقَ  نْقَ قَققَتقَ قَ  قَ  قَ بِ قَ  اللهُ  قَ جَّ قَ  قَ قَ قَ قَ  قَ نْ  قَ قَ  قَ  خ   
 

Qabilallāhu hajjaka wa ghafara dhambaka wa akhlafa nafaqataka 
  

“May Allāh Ta’ālā accept your Hajj, forgive your sins and recompense  
your expenses.” (At-Tabrāni) 

 

The Chosen Servants of Allāh Ta’ālā, the Hujjāj, are returning from their journeys of a 

lifetime, all over the world. How should we meet them? Is there anything specific that 

should be said to them? 

 

Abdullāh Ibn Umar t reports that the Prophet s said, “When you meet a hāji (on his 

way home) then greet him, shake hands with him and ask him to beg for forgiveness of 

Allāh Ta’ālā on your behalf before he enters his home, for his prayer for forgiveness is 

accepted since he is forgiven by Allāh Ta’ālā for his sins.” (Musnad Ahmad) 

  

In another Hadith, it is mentioned that the Prophet s once prayed, “Oh Allāh Ta’ālā, 

forgive the sins of the hujjāj and forgive the sins of him for whom the hāji prays.” 

(Mustadrak Hākim, Sahih ibn Khuzaymah, Shu’abul Imān)  

 

It is reported that the Prophet s made this Duā three times which emphasises its 

importance. 

 

It is also reported that Umar t said, “The hāji has the pardon of Allāh Ta’ālā and until 

the 20th of Rabi al Awwal, Allāh Ta’ālā answers his prayers in which he begs forgiveness 

for anyone.” (Musannaf ibn Abi Shaybah) 

  

For these reasons, it has always been the custom of our pious predecessors to welcome 

the pilgrims, to walk with them and to ask them to pray on one’s behalf. 
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